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Council Memorandum 

 

Date: July 28, 2020 

To: Council 

From: Councillor Ron Ashmore 

Re: Victoria Place Road Reconstruction 

 

Recommendation 

That the Memorandum from Councillor Ron Ashmore, regarding correspondence and 

a petition from the residents of Victoria Place relating to Road Reconstruction, be 

received; and  

That staff be asked to consider Victoria Place in the 5-year roads plan. 

Rationale  

Victoria Place is a community of 215 homes located 10 km south of Bobcaygeon on 

Pigeon Lake Road. Residents have signed a very lengthy petition stating the following: 

“The undersigned residents of the community known as Victoria Place in 

Bobcaygeon, would like to present this petition as a sign of unity in pursuing the 

implementation of a plan to replace all of the roads within our community from 

end to end, in a reasonable timeframe. Based on the taxes paid to the City of 

Kawartha Lakes by our community, we believe that it is within our rights that we 

receive the attention deserved regarding this matter. In the past, sections of the 

roads have been haphazardly fixed with little to no long term results and at a cost 

that outweighs the benefits. Based on these facts, we feel a new plan needs to be 

implemented” 

Residents are appreciative of the fact that a portion of Old Surrey Lane will be in the 

Lifecycle Extension program in 2020. Given the fact that Victoria Place qualified for this 

program, this also indicates the need to continue into the subdivision and reconstruct all 
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of the roads and streets in the near future. Residents are asking that this be included in 

the 5 year roads plan.  
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